
Southeastern Seminary trustees, faculty, -a~d administrative 

TRUSTEES 
MEET. 

officers met in a retreat setting during 
the fall meeting of the Board of Trustees, 
October 2-4. The meeting at Pipestem 
State Park was a portion of a new program 

for trustee education and development sponsored by the Lilly Endow-
ment, Indianapolis, Indiana. 

Outcomes of the weekend were exceptionally positive and help-
ful. The data generated during the discussions will be the basis 
for seminary planning throughout the decade of the 80's. 

Officers of the Board of Trustees, 1980-81 were elected as 
follows: 

Sam Allen, Chairman -----------Georgia 
John Roberts, Vice-Chairman ---Maryland 
Henry Finch, Secretary --------South Carolina 
Edgar Wyatt, Treasurer --------North Carolina 

. ************************* 
This fall semester, _scholarships have been awarded to more 

than 140 students amounting to $48,000. 
SCHOLARSHIPS In addition, the Charles B. Keesee Edu-

cational Fund has provided $164,964.50 
for 382 students during the fall semester. In spite of it, 30 
students have had to withdraw from school this fall, many of them 
for economic reasons. The task of student financial support is an 
ever-increasing one, especially during times when the whole economy 
is so unsettled. 

************************* 
The Southeastern 

DEVELOPMENT 
COUNCIL 

Bold Mission" campaign 

Seminary Development Council met on campus 
October 12-13. Attendance and enthu-
siasm were excellent as the members 
participated in planning for the "home 
stretch" of the special "Equipping for 

which concludes December 31 next year. 
************************* 

The Seminary PublicR~lations Council met on campus Octob~r 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
COUNCIL 

19-20. All nine members attended. 
These friends are becoming excellent 
resource persons in assisting the 
seminary to"communicate accurately 

with the variety of publics which are served. 
************************* 

Tuesday, October 14, was "Good Neighbor Day." Dozens of 
persons (pastors and laypersons) 

GOOD NEIGHBOR DAY from the churches in neighboring 
Associations came to the campus for 

worship, d~scussion, focid, fellowship, and an afternoon of golf. 
************************* 

Southeastern Seminary President, W. Randall Lolley, has per-
sonally conveyed the sympathy of the entire 

SYMPATHY seminary community to Dr. Milton Ferguson, 
President of Midwestern Seminary. He attended 

the funeral services for Dr. and Mrs. Ferguson's sixteen-year old 
daughter, Jo Catherine, who was killed instantly in an automobile 
accident, October 8. 

************************* 
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